BEESTON REGIS PARISH COUNCIL

Parish Council Meeting held on Wed., 13th March,, 2024, at Scout HQ, Cromer Rd., Beeston Regis. – (7pm)

** BRPC duly considers its responsibilities re the AONB and the Biodiversity Protocol in all matters where applicable.

Present:

Cllrs M. Knowles (Chairman), R.Beckley (Vice-Chairman), M.Wright, N.Wright, C.Goodwin, R.Smith, M.Butt.

Minutes.

1a. To receive and consider apologies

Apologies received from Cllrs. I.Hudson, P.Thorogate, S.Kent. Dist.Cllr.Toye and County Cllr. J.Oliver. Absent: Cllr. N.Wvlde.

1b. To receive Declarations of Interest on agenda items **RB** – **non pecuniary interest in item 5(d).**

2. To approve the minutes of meeting held 14/2/24 **Proposed RS, Seconded CG. Approved as true record.**

3a Public Participation (requests to speak on agenda items)
No public present.

4. Finance:

(a) To approve invoices for payment and note bank balances: P.Bullimore £423.90 (net salary), Secret Gardens £144.00 (sign cleaning), HMRC £48.60 (tax on salary), P.Bullimore £40.75 (clerks exps),

Proposed en bloc MW, seconded RS. Approved, payment scheduled signed MW and RB.

Balances noted at 13/03/24 Community A/C £4381.92 Premium A/C£7704.71.

5. Planning:

(a) To note decisions/information received from NNDC/NCC since last update PF/21 /2942 Hall Farm Full Planning approved subject to conditions and section 106 Agreement.

Noted.

- (b) To consider planning applications received since agenda printed **None received.**
- (c) FUL/2023/0005; To consider further updates re the new Recycling Centre After a discussion it was resolved to submit a further response to the CC, referencing the AONB in particular and supporting the Hilltop submission, previously circulated to members.

- (d) PF/24/0247; Extensions & Replacement Garage at Croyland, Church Close RB had prepared a draft submission, pointing out that the work had already commenced, specifically trees had been removed. Members were in favour of the response as presented. Proposed RS, Seconded NW.
- 6. Highways/Footpaths/Asset Management

(RB has instructed WP re asset inspection.)

(a) To note update re the King Charles III coastal path.

No further information available.

- (b) To receive report on repairs to gate and entrance to eastern end of footpath 17 **In hand with NCC, no update at present.**
- (c)To note work on replacing bridge across ditch from Abbey Park to Beeston Common carried out by STC.

Sheringham Town Council had certainly commenced installation of the new bridge and stairway and it was reported anecdotally that it is now complete.

- 7. Meetings & Conferences (to receive reports and announcements)

 RS had attended Marine Conservation meeting and gave a brief report.
- 8. To receive reports from County & District Councillors

 County Councillor Oliver had submitted a written report, circulated.
 - 9. To further consider D'Day 80 celebrations RB had produced a worksheet, copied to each Councillor. All is progressing to plan. *RB will need a few volunteer helpers on the day*.

 Proposed MW, seconded MB to purchase from NALC a specific D-Day80 flag in the sum of £24.00
- 10. Governance:
 - (a) To further consider & receive update re councillors training.

The proposed training sessions at Felbrigg have been postponed, Aylmerton Clerk is aware that BRPC will probably ask for (perhaps) two places. Further information to follow. It was clarified that Cllrs Butt, Thorogate and Wylde attended the first session at Morston, and will hopefully attend the second part when Morston PC have arranged it. The Chair will also attend.

- 10. Police & Sect.17 Crime & Disorder Act. **Nothing to report**
- 12. To receive Correspondence (not included in agenda items above). **Various items had been circulated, in particular NALC newletters**.
- 13. Resolution re Public Participation (comments/other matters).
- 14. To confirm date of next meeting. (10th April 2024 confirmed).

Minutes taken by the Chair in the absence of the Clerk.